TOWN OF PAWLING 								June 27, 2022
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS                                                                                                           Page 1

PRESENT:  Terrance Wansley Chairman, Helen gross, Margaux Miller and Allison G.S. Knox

EXCUSED: Fredrik Palm 

CONTENT: Katie Columbo Area Variance, Glenn Schwartz Area variance, Minutes and New Business. 

Chairman Wansley opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. and then led the salute to the flag. Chairman Wansley explained the Zoning Board of Appeals procedures, site inspections, testimony from the applicant, public comment period, respect to time on deliberation, along with dimension modifications from the applicant and the Boards testimony on weighing of the five factors, prior to voting.  
KATIE COLUMBO			Area Variance                                        ZBA 2022-011
1408 Route 292
Holmes, NY 12531
Grid Number: 134089-6856-09-191734

	Mr. Shawn Dalyrample builder and Mr. Jeff Moore from JPL Group Designs LLC was present representing the applicants 
[bookmark: _Hlk107308305]     Chairman Wansley said Chairman Wansley said the property is located at 1408 NYS Route 292 in a R-1   Residential Zoning district.  Chairman Wansley read the Dutchess County Planning 239 GML response, which indicated this application is exempt from review. This application is a Type II action, according to SEQRA; therefore, no action is necessary by the Board.    A site inspection was held on June 18, 2022 Chairman Wansley, Mrs. Miller and Fredrik Palmer was in attendance.  Mrs. Grosso and Mrs. Knox performed a site inspection on June 25, 2022.
		Mr. Moore said the area surrounding the subject site is comprised of similar sized residences.   In 2009 the previous landowners obtained an area variance for expansion of side and front yard as well as maximum lot coverage totaling 18%.  Some of the original variance granted in 2009 decks were never constructed and then the area variance had expired.  The new landowners proposed deck expansion will connect two existing decks and the removal of portion of the front existing deck to create a more usable outdoor space. The deck is within the limits of the previous variance granted and will not negatively affect the adjoining properties.  The proposed deck expansion connects two existing decks.   Removal of the front deck is being transferred to the back deck.  The landowner’s plans are to install a sunken hot tub into the deck, which allows for full access along with a lovely view of Whaley Lake.
		Mrs. Knox said during the site inspection there was three covers, for Sanitary Sewer Disposal System covers located on the back portion of the property.
		Mr. Moore said the 3 covers are for the Biofilter System, is a sustainable septic system. One cover is for the tank, treatment and pump.  If necessary the deck can be cut back cantilever to maintain a distance from the septic system.  During construction they will dig up these areas to maintain a distance from the bio-filter system.
		Mrs. Knox said it was noted trees will be cleared for deck construction.  Will the trees be partially or fully cleared from the property?  

	Mr. Dalyrample said the overgrow area consist mostly of invasive species of shrubs.  The area will be removed of the invasive/junky vegetation, only a partial clearing.
		Mrs. Miller asked if the area below the decks will be maintained as grass opposed to installing concrete.
		Mr. Moore said underneath the deck, the area will be planted with grass.  The grass area will absorb any type of stormwater opposed to allowing runoff. 
		Chairman Wansley asked what is the rear yard setback of the proposed rear deck?
		Mr. Moore responded the rear yard deck setback in a R-1 Residential zoning district, is 50 feet.  The current rear yard setback is 60 feet.
		Chairman Wansley explained that if the plans are changed due to a cantilever cut back in the construction of the rear deck, an as-built will be required to be submitted to the building department. 

		Chairman Wansley opened the meeting to the Public.
		There were no comments from the Public.
		Chairman Wansley closed the meeting to the Public.

Chairman Wansley said the Zoning Board of Appeals, in making its determination, shall take into consideration the five factors the Board must weigh against the detriment to the health, safety, and welfare of the neighborhood or community.
Mrs. Grosso read the first factor, whether an undesirable change will be produced in the character of the neighborhood or a detriment to nearby properties will be created by the granting of the area variance?
Mrs. Grosso said the deck will not be noticeable to the neighbors, maybe a person can view the deck if they are in a boat on Whaley Lake.  
Mrs. Miller said the deck is improvement to the neighborhood.
The Board members in attendance concurred. 
 Mrs. Grosso read the second factor, whether the benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some method feasible for the applicant to pursue, other than an area variance?
Mrs. Grosso said the deck extension become more comfortable for use.  There is no other method other than granting of the area variance.
The Board members in attendance concurred.
Mrs. Grosso read the third factor, is the variance substantial?
Mrs. Grosso said no, the current deck lot coverage is at 15% percent, the applicant has requested an additional 3%, based on the facts the variance does not impact the neighborhood.  
[bookmark: _Hlk107307014]The Board members in attendance concurred.
Mrs. Grosso read the fourth factor, will there be an adverse effect or impact on physical or environmental conditions in the neighborhood or district?
Mrs. Grosso said the area variance does not create an adverse effect to the neighborhood.
 Mrs. Miller said underneath the deck grass will be planted not causing stormwater runoff.
 The Board members in attendance concurred.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mrs. Grosso read the fifth factor, whether the alleged difficulty was self-created, which consideration shall be relevant to the decision of the Board of Appeals, but shall not necessarily preclude the granting of the area variance?
		 Mrs. Grosso said difficulty was self-created, nonetheless that does not preclude granting of an area variance.

		Motion by Mrs. Miller to grant an area variance to Katie Columbo located at 1408 NYS Route 292 for §215 Schedule of Bulk Regulations. The required Code of the Town of Pawling regulations for lot coverage is 10%.  The proposed deck shall increase the lot coverage to 18%.  For lot coverage in a Residential R-1 Zoning district, where 10 % permitted, 15% is existing, and an additional 3% was granted.  Totaling the lot coverage to 18%.
		Second by Mrs. Grosso. Chairman Wansley asked for discussion.
		All were in favor and the Motion carried. 

		Motion by Mrs. Miller to grant an area variance to Katie Columbo located at 1408 Route 292 for   §215-52. F., The required Code of the Town of Pawling Expiration of an Appeal, unless otherwise specified by the Zoning Board of Appeals, a decision on any appeal shall expire if the applicant fails to commence and substantially complete work related to the decisions within two (2) year of the date of such decision. 
		Second by Mrs. Grosso. Chairman Wansley asked for discussion.
		All were in favor and the Motion carried. 

GLENN SCHWARTZ                                   Area Variance                  ZBA 2022-012
54 Burgess Road
Pawling, NY 12564
Grid Number: 134089-7156-00-514482

	        Mr. Glenn Schwartz landowner, Mr. William Barisha from the firm of Rayex, Design, Planning, Consultants were present 
         Chairman Wansley said Chairman Wansley said the property is located at 54 Burgess Road in a CD-5 Residential Zoning district.  Chairman Wansley read the Dutchess County Planning 239 GML response, which indicated this application is exempt from review. This application is a Type II action, according to SEQRA; therefore, no action is necessary by the Board.    A site inspection was held on June 18, 2022 Chairman Wansley, Mrs. Miller and Fredrik Palmer was in attendance.  Mrs. Grosso and Mrs. Knox performed a site inspection on June 25, 2022.
		Mr. Barisha said the applicant is seeking to expand the existing garage/cottage to store farm equipment.  A new garage bay is proposed on the first floor, rem=novation for a new office and bedroom on the second floor. The area variance is for a front yard setback. Based upon the garage/cottage location, any type of expansion would require an area variance.  The property is located on two road, Mizzentop Road and Burgess road, both rural roads. The addition does not create any visual impact to the neighborhood. 

		Mrs. Knox asked what type and size tractor does Mr. Schwartz plan to store within the garage. How large is the tractor, does the Board need to review building evaluations that would include a second-floor height for tractor storage?
		Mr. Barisha responded the tractor is the size of a car.  The second floor will be expanded for an accessory apartment and new office.
		Mrs. Grosso asked if the accessory apartment would be expanded?  If the accessory apartment is expanded, what type of approval or permits are required for construction.  She reviewed the sequence of Code of the Town of Pawling Board approvals with the applicant
		Ms. Daley explained Mr. Schwartz has applied for a Special Use Permit for an Accessory Apartment.  Mr. Schwartz had begun the process before the Planning Board, this applicant was referred to the Zoning Board of appeals for a front yard setback, that requires an area variance.  The applicant will return before the Planning Board to continue the Special Use Permit approval for the accessory apartment approvals.
		Mrs. Grosso clarified that if the Zoning Board of Appeals grants the area variance, the applicant must go back to the Planning Board for a Special Use Permit for an Accessory Apartment approval.  
		Mr. Barisha responded, yes.
		Mrs. Grosso asked does the landowners requires Dutchess County Board of Health approvals.  Will the accessory apartment impact the sanitary sewer disposal system?
		Mr. Barisha said the SSDS is located on the opposite side of the property.  They are currently working with Dutchess County Board of Health.   Mr. Barisha said the neighbor Israel Lopez has submitted a letter for the record, dated June 20, 2022.  He read the letter into the records and handed copies to the Board members. 
		Mrs. Knox said during the site inspection the questions was asked, if the sanitary sewer disposal system would be enlarged to meet the minimum tank capacity for the number of bedrooms existing and proposed for 54 Burgess Road.
		Mr. Barisha said the sanitary disposal sewer system will be upgraded during the Planning Board approval for the Special Use permit. Currently, they are working with Dutchess County Board of Health outside agencies approvals. 

   Chairman Wansley opened the meeting to the Public.
	   There were no comments from the Public.
	    Chairman Wansley closed the meeting to the Public.

Chairman Wansley said the Zoning Board of Appeals, in making its determination, shall take into consideration the five factors the Board must weigh against the detriment to the health, safety, and welfare of the neighborhood or community.
Mrs. Miller read the first factor, whether an undesirable change will be produced in the character of the neighborhood or a detriment to nearby properties will be created by the granting of the area variance?
The proposed addition will be constructed in the same architectures as the current building.
The Board members in attendance concurred.

Mrs. Miller read the second factor, whether the benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some method feasible for the applicant to pursue, other than an area variance?
Mrs. Miller said the addition will be constructed on the existing garage/cottage.  The alternate side of the garage/cottage consist of mature trees, thereby, not allowing any other feasible method for construction.
Mrs. Grosso said after the addition built out, it will be difficult to notice the buildings expansion.
The Board members in attendance concurred 
Mrs. Miller read the third factor, is the variance substantial?
Mrs. Miller said the area variance is not substantial.
The Board members in attendance concurred.
Mrs. Miller read the fourth factor, will there be an adverse effect or impact on physical or environmental conditions in the neighborhood or district?
Mrs. Miller said there will be no change to the physical changes to the neighborhood.  The environmental conditions were addressed by not cutting down the mature trees.
Mrs. Grosso said the Planning Board will oversee outside agency approvals from Dutchess county Board of Health.
Mrs. Miller read the fifth factor, whether the alleged difficulty was self-created, which consideration shall be relevant to the decision of the Board of Appeals, but shall not necessarily preclude the granting of the area variance?
Mrs. Miller said the alleged difficulty was self-created as the landowner sought additional garage space for his tractors.  Nonetheless, that does not preclude granting of the area variance.

[bookmark: _Hlk107316036]		Motion by Mrs. Knox to grant an area variance to Glenn Schwartz located at 54 Burgess Road for   §215-16 Bulk Regulation in a CD-5 Zoning District for a front yard setback, where 100 feet is   required, 88.58 feet is available, a variance of 12.0 feet was granted subject to:
· Submission of the as built when the garage/cottage addition is completed. 
																                      Second by Mrs. Miller. Chairman Wansley asked for discussion.		            		  		All were in favor and the Motion carried.
 		Motion by Mrs. Knox to grant an area variance to Glenn Schwartz located at 54 Burgess Road for    §215-52. F., The required Code of the Town of Pawling Expiration of an Appeal, unless otherwise   specified by the Zoning Board of Appeals, a decision on any appeal shall expire if the applicant fails to commence and substantially complete work related to the decisions within two (2) year of the date of such decision.
        Second by Mrs. Miller. Chairman Wansley asked for discussion.
		All were in favor and the Motion carried. 





MINUTES
       Motion by Mrs. Miller to approve the Minutes of May 23, 2022 as read.
	Second by Mrs. Knox.  Chairman Wansley asked for discussion.  
	All were in favor and the Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS 

	Chairman Wansley said the Board should develop a format that the Motion are submitted and consistent during every meeting.  
	Mrs. Miller said previously the Board read the full formal Motion.  Is this the best manner to process, so the applicant understands the variance granted?
	Chairman Wansley said it is important for the applicant to easily understand the area variance granted.  Furthermore, the Board can ponder on the best method for discussion at the next Zoning Board of Appeals meeting. 
	Mrs. Daley said she can verify with the Town attorney what is the legal format for Motions.
     Chairman Wansley asked the Board members to consider best option for reading of Motions.

ADJOURNMENT
 
On a Motion by Mrs. Knox and seconded by Mrs Miller  to adjourn the meeting at 7:45p.m.  All were in favor, and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
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